Trails Committee Annual Report

Date Submitted: 05/01/2023

Chairperson(s): Terry Borton

Members:

There are no other "regular" members and no meetings. When I need assistance, I call on a half-dozen "irregulars."

How many Crosslands residents benefit from this committee's activities? How often?

• This is a hard question to answer. I estimate that there are about 30 residents who use the trails at least once a week, many of those daily. There are probably another 30 who use them occasionally. There are many more who have used them, are no longer able to do so, but remember the woods with great affection.

Accomplishments:

- -- Kept trails open, wide, with grass cut short (both to forestall ticks.) This involves regular clipping, weed-wacking, and chain sawing.
- -- Developed new map, showing new routes and designating some trails with new names to honor predecessors
- -- Added new signage to make trails easier to navigate
- -- Opening new trail, Cartmell Run Loop, and rerouted Perimeter Path to make it further from Mott Cottages
- -- Opened up benches and accessible benches that allow close viewing of the woods.